Section 4: Professional Development

One of the foremost benefits of belonging to any professional association should be the professional development you gain from the chapter. From networking at meetings to attending productive seminars to expanding your scope of contacts, you should expect no less from your association than the opportunity to grow as a professional.

In this section, you’ll find ways to increase the caliber of professional development that you offer chapter members. Quality monthly programs, annual or more frequent seminars, joint chapter events, and participation in the state conference are all avenues your chapter should explore as ways to serve your members.

Chapter Programs

Even the most inactive and uninvolved members of your chapter will usually show up for a few luncheons during the year. Of course, we'd like our entire membership to attend each one and bring a guest, but that doesn't always happen. One way to ensure that you're getting the highest possible participation at your meetings is to feature a quality speaker each month.

Finding the right speaker is a challenge. Your entry-level members might be drawn to someone who can talk about creating a newsletter. That same topic could leave your senior-level members cold. The key is finding the right mix. This includes rotating the level of your speakers so that you don’t get in a one-level rut. Ask your senior practioners for help in identifying and securing top speakers.
Promoting the program is your next step. Once you’ve secured a great speaker, you’ve got to let your members know about it. Many chapters find it helpful to send out postcards or emails before the meeting. You may want to distribute flyers at your luncheons that advertise the next month's speaker. And by all means, feature your speaker in your newsletter.
Scheduling your speakers a few months in advance will give your members time to ask guests (who are potential members) to attend. Scheduling your speakers two weeks before the luncheon doesn't give anyone time to prepare – and sets you up for having your members completely forget that the meeting is dead ahead. For the extremely well-prepared program chair, scheduling speakers four to six months out will allow you to print a schedule – even if it only appears in your newsletter. This gives your members a solid reason to mark the date on their calendars. And don’t forget to line up a backup speaker just in case your planned program falls through.

While you may know HOW to promote your programs, WHAT your programs will be may still be up for debate. The Counselor's Network speaker's list, distributed each year at the state board's first meeting, is a valuable resource.
Some ideas from former chapter presidents for making chapter meetings more interesting and valuable:

1. Leave plenty of time for table networking. If you must conduct chapter business, do it at the end of the meeting. If you have many members who slip out early, conduct ‘must hear’ business first thing. 

2. Survey the membership to get a 'pulse' of what they want from meetings. Then be sure to deliver, based on the results.

3. Start the meeting on time. The president or person responsible should arrive early and check that everything needed is there, and the room has been set up correctly, with enough seats for the anticipated number of attendees. 

4. Designate someone to be the ‘floor manager' to keep restaurant service on schedule.

5. Prepare an agenda, with time frame. Signal your speaker if he/she is running over. Be flexible. For example, if you have members introduce themselves at lunch, skip it if you have a longer program. 

6. Touch base with your board on things to be done by or at the meeting.

7. Don't take chances on details. Make sure someone has them covered. Communicate with the restaurant exactly how you expect the service to flow. Have a greeter at the entrance to welcome members and guests.

8. Follow ROBERT'S RULES OF ORDER.
Seminars

In addition to your quality monthly programs, your chapter could benefit tremendously from hosting a professional development seminar. Whether it's a full-day or half-day event, seminars give your members in-depth exposure to important topics from high caliber speakers. Seminars also present a wonderful networking opportunity for members, and can even generate revenue for your chapter.

Before embarking on a seminar, especially if your chapter hasn't held one in a long time, survey your membership to determine what topics and speakers they want to hear. And more importantly, which one they would pay to hear. Your members will be taking a considerable amount of time out of their day; make it worth their while.

You might also survey the members to determine if a full-day or half-day is preferred. Also ask them how much money they are willing to spend. Even the best line up of speakers could turn into a bust if you’ve priced your members out of attending.
State Conference

One of the most significant and career-enhancing benefits of membership in FPRA is its annual professional development conference. Research has shown that among all member benefits, practitioners rate networking' opportunities as among the most valuable. The annual conference is the premier networking and learning experience for public relations professionals in Florida.

FPRA has staged an annual conference since 1938 with the exception of the years during W.W.II when most members were involved with the war effort. The annual conference has been held at various times during the year, and most recently has settled in the July-August time frame.

Functions within the conference include a fund raising event for the FPRA Scholarship Foundation and special sessions for senior practitioners who belong to the Counselors' Network. Members and chapters receive recognition through a variety of individual and chapter awards, including the Dillin Award, FPRA's highest professional honor; the Doris Fleischman Award for service to the association; and FPRA President of the Year and Chapter of the Year.

The annual conference is an excellent opportunity to increase your professional expertise and expand your network.

Counselors’ Network Mid-Year Meeting

FPRA's premier professional development opportunity for senior practitioners is the Counselors' Network's midyear meeting, held annually at a resort site. The two-day program, featuring nationally-recognized professionals as discussion leaders, emphasizes stimulating interaction between the participants and the speakers. The mid-year meeting is open to all CN members and to qualified non-members (accredited senior professionals in a counseling role).

CN also sponsors an in-depth breakout session at the State Conference for member interaction with featured speakers.

Joint Chapter Meetings

When we talk about the benefits of membership in FPRA, we stress the outstanding networking opportunities. From networking at the state conference to your chapter luncheons to other chapters' seminars, there are numerous opportunities for your members to chit-chat with fellow "FPRA-ians,” and make new contacts. One simple, yet constructive, way to increase your chapter's networking base is to have a joint chapter meeting.

Joint chapter meetings are just what they sound like – two chapters holding a monthly meeting together. Chapters can alternate the responsibilities for setting up the meeting or they can plan cooperatively. Not only do joint meetings allow your members a chance to repeatedly interact with members from not-so-far-away, but they can create opportunities to have non-traditional monthly meetings.

Joint meetings can draw speakers of higher caliber. They are a great time to bring the state president in for a presentation. They are also great opportunities to change your meeting from a luncheon to a dinner, as one group might be traveling a fair distance. Of course, this idea works best for neighboring chapters.
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